
 
 

From: Nicola.McDonald@met.pnn.police.uk [mailto:Nicola.McDonald@met.pnn.police.uk]  
Sent: 11 September 2018 13:09 
To: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk> 
Cc: Patel, Yogini <Yogini.Patel@brent.gov.uk>; Legister, Linda <Linda.Legister@brent.gov.uk>; Chan, 
Esther <Esther.Chan@brent.gov.uk>; Pearce, Chris <Chris.Pearce@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: The Arch Harrow Rd Wembley 
 
Dear team 
Savan Patel DPS has not been forthcoming with CCTV for a serious crime that occurred outside the 
venue. 
After my interference it became apparent the CCTV had only been recording for 14days breaching 
condition 1. 
Savan contacted me on Friday to say CCTV engineer attended and now recording for 40days. 
 
Visited premises today with Mike 
Prem licence summary that was displayed was dated 2014 in the name of star pubs, it was to the 
side of the bar. 
Asked to see the full part A,   the one he produced was again the old licence from 2014 with no full 
set of plans. 
 
I had taken prem licence dated 9/12/2015 with me. 
Savan had no idea of the conditions except the football match day conditions. 
I went through all the conditions 
Breaching  
3.  Door supervisors not working 4 hours prior to designated kick off 
7.  No incident log 
9.  Outside areas are open until 0100hrs 
11.  Not one visible 
12.  No noise limiter 
14. Not sure if this is a true capacity,  one fire exit locked and not in use as it leads on to a new 
structure. Chris and Esther visiting tomorrow 
15.  No entry re-entry policy.  People can come and go at will. 
18.  No notices 
 
Annexe 3 
4. No signs. 
 
Told that until he complies with the licence conditions he will be committing an offence if he sells 
alcohol or has LNR and entertainment after 2300hrs. 
Advised to contact licensing authority immediately to obtain the correct premises licence with plans. 
Without this he has no idea of his conditions. 
 
He was still struggling to operate the CCTV.  
 
There is a new structure outside the front of the premises (large retractable canopy) that has been 
subsidised  by Heineken, the premises licence needs to be varied to include new plans. 
 
Nicola 
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